Minutes of the South Richland Conservancy District’s Annual Meeting
May 14, 2020
ZOOM (On-line) Meeting

In attendance were: Joe Hunting, Chairman; Doug Garvison, Vice-Chairman; Jamie Schiff,
Treasurer/Financial Clerk

The minutes from the Board’s meeting in February were approved.

Rich Martin provided a report on the water line’s operation. Daily average water usage for February
was 3,384 gal., for March 3,538 gal., and for April 3565 gal. Rich received several locate calls. The
backflow prevention device was tested and passed. Chlorine residual has been good.

Rich plans to flush the hydrants the week of May 18. This will be one of the three times we flush the
hydrants over the course of the year. When the Acument plant closes there may be a need for more
frequent flushing of lines.

It was noted that some users are experiencing a heavy chlorine smell in their water. Rich suggests
letting the faucet run for 10 or 15 minutes to get rid of it.

Paul Stork from Wood, LLC gave an update on the groundwater remediation project, providing handouts
regarding recent sampling results and data trends. The fifth stability monitoring event, involving testing
of 30 wells, took place in February. Results show the plume to be stable with little rebound of
concentrations and decreasing trends generally. The sixth stability monitoring event, which will
comprise testing of 12 wells, is scheduled for early June.

The District’s annual court filing, including its financial report, was filed and accepted by the Fulton
County Circuit Court.

The procurement of renewal of the District’s general liability and officers’ and directors’ insurance has
occurred.

It was discussed that the meeting notices mailed to residents in the District that we received back as
undeliverable may be because those residents have PO Box delivery only. Wood, LLC will try to leave
the next meeting notices at these homes if it can be coordinated with the timing of their field work.

The Board meetings of the Conservancy District for the rest of 2020 are as follows: Aug. 13, and Nov. 12,
each commencing at 5:30 p.m. They will take place at the Fulton County Rochester library branch,

space permitting and if social distancing measures allow.

The meeting was thereupon adjourned.
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